

KILMELFORD AND KILNINVER COMMUNITY SCIO

Committee meeting held on Tuesday 10th May 2016 in Kilmelford and Kilninver Village Hall

Present: A.Mitchell (Chair), D. Scaife (Secretary), F. Gillanders (Treasurer), E. Coyle, L. Files, M. Morsley, C. Gibson (Caretaker)

1) APOLOGIES

No apologies were received.

2) MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes were approved by FG as a true record, seconded by EC.

3) MATTERS ARISING

- a) The defibrillator has arrived and will be mounted near the entrance door to the Hall.
- b) DS mentioned that the form for the Beach Clean has been sent off to the Grab Trust.
- c) The spring clean was carried out last month. LF has re-arranged the main hall store cupboard and has washed all the spare crockery that was kept in there. This has been packed it into boxes and stacked in the switchboard room. AM thanked LF for all the hard work involved.

4) CARETAKER'S REPORT

- a) The water heater for the kitchen hot water is not working. DS also reported a fault with one of the trip switches on the control panel in the switchboard room. An electrician is to be called.
- b) In the Ladies' cloakroom, the middle toilet is not flushing properly and the middle washbasin is very slow to drain. The lavatory seat in the Gents' is loose. A plumber is to be called.
- c) CG is to buy liquid soap for the cloakrooms instead of small tablets, as these can block the waste pipes from the washbasins.

5) TREASURER'S REPORT

- a) The main bank balance stands at £4,240.78. The Quiz & Curry night was very successful and raised £760.00.
- b) The 100 Club account stands at £658.14.

7) FUND RAISING

AM is to ask Marek Kochmanski whether he would be able to do another piano recital at the Hall. Friday 21st October was suggested as a possible date. An Italian supper on the same evening would be popular. MA is to be approached.

AOB

- a) The micro grant of £250.00 has come through for the cost of setting up the WIFI at the Hall. This is to be passed on to the Community Council who are funding the project.
- b) Sally & James Inglis have donated 26 dark red damask tablecloths, 20 tartan tablecloths and 108 dark blue napkins to the Hall. DS is to write and thank them for their generosity.
- c) DS has received a request by a local resident for the hire of chairs. The hire fee of £3.00 per chair was confirmed.

9) DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 12th July at 8.00pm.

